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City of Stevenson 
Planning Department 

 

(509)427-5970  7121 E Loop Road, PO Box 371 
Stevenson, Washington 98648 

 

MITIGATED DETERMINATION OF NONSIGNIFICANCE 
 
PUBLICATION DATE: March 19, 2025 
PROJECT NAME: Lasher Street Rezone 
APPLICANT Green Gorge LLC 
DESCRIPTION OF PROPOSAL: A nonproject action to “gain rezone (matching 3 of 4 of the 

neighboring properties) and build to higher density than is 
allowed currently to help meet the housing shortfall in the 
community”. The rezoning request is a change from R2 Two-
Family Residential to R3 Multi-Family Residential. 

PROJECT LOCATION: 80 NW Lasher Street (Tax Parcel 03-07-36-4-3-1800-00) 
CONTACT PERSON: Ben Shumaker 

ben@ci.stevenson.wa.us  (509)427-5970 
LEAD AGENCY: City of Stevenson, Washington 
RESPONSIBLE OFFICIAL Ben Shumaker 

 

Description of Proposal: A nonproject action to “gain rezone (matching 3 of 4 of the neighboring 
properties) and build to higher density than is allowed currently to help meet the housing shortfall 
in the community”. The rezoning request is a change from R2 Two-Family Residential to R3 Multi-
Family Residential. 

Threshold Determination: The City of Stevenson, acting as lead agency for this proposal, has determined 
this proposal, as mitigated will not have a probable significant adverse impact on the environment. 
 
An environmental impact statement (EIS) is not required under RCW 43.21C.030 (2)(c). This decision 
was made after review of a completed environmental checklist and other information on file with the 
lead agency. This information is available to the public on request. This DNS is issued under WAC 197-
11-340(2); the lead agency will not act on this proposal for 14 days from the date of issuance. 
 
The full checklist and materials can be found online at: 
https://www.ci.stevenson.wa.us/news  

Threshold Determination: The following mitigation measrues are required as a result of this review: 

1. Prior to issuance of any permit on this lot, the proponents shall enter into a Deferral of Frontage 
Improvements for street improvements to Lasher Street. The street improvements shall be consistent 
with the Lasher Street Improvement currently being designed. This deferral shall include a Waiver of 
Remonstrance to the formation of a local improvement district for completion of said improvements. 

Comments on Threshold Determination: If you would like to comment on this Threshold Determination, 
your written comments should be sent to the address below by 5:00 PM on April 3, 2025. 

All comments on this proposal are to be directed to Ben Shumaker, Community Development Director, 
City Hall, 7121 E Loop Road, PO Box 371, Stevenson, Washington 98648. 
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